District Council Report

March 2023

Planning Committee met with 5 applications for decision. A request to vary the S106 agreement for land in Ely to allow for the fixed delivery of 40% affordable housing was agreed. An application to build 2 dwellings in Littleport was deferred for further discussions. 8 dwellings in Prickwillow were approved and an outline application for the construction of 2 dwellings in Soham was approved subject to a condition that the 2 dwellings are single-storey.

I chaired a meeting of the Finance and Assets Committee. Committee unanimously approved the following items: the East Cambs Trading Company Business Plan for 2023/24; End of Year Reports and Service Delivery Plans 2023/24; the Asset Management Plan; a pre-development grant application for Kennett Community Land Trust; a request from Haddenham for CIL money for their Recreation Ground; Allocations of funding from the UK Shared Prosperity Fund and a policy for the Regulation of Investigatory Powers Act 2000.

I attended a meeting of the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority audit and Governance Committee. The Committee commented on a number of reports including: the Improvement Framework; Information Governance; Revisions to the Constitution and the Internal Audit plan for 2023/24.

I also attended meetings of: the Burwell Solar Farm Liaison Group; and the East Cambs Trading Company Board.

David Brown



Burwell Parish Council Safety Group Meeting - 21st March 2023

Minutes

<u>Present:</u> Paul Webb (Chair), Liz Swift, Ian Woodroofe, Jim Perry, Lea Dodds, and Geraldine Tate. <u>Apologies</u> Helen McMenamin-Smith and Gill Miller.

Minutes The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

LHI - 20 Miles Per Hour

The 20 mph LHI application needs to be submitted by the 30th of April. County Councillor Joshua Schumann has to be in support of the application. The application has to demonstrate that the Council has support for the speed reduction from the community. Paul Webb explained the timeline for the applications, which will be accessed during May-July and reported to the Committee in July. Pricing and construction will take place in 2024. It was felt that it would be less confusing if the entire village was designated a 20 mph zone.

Recommendation to Full Council – That Burwell Parish Council submits an LHI application for the village (all roads) to have a speed limit of 20 miles per hour.

Buffer Zone Markers

Liz Swift questioned if it is worth installing the additional markers if we are applying for the village to become 20mph. Clarification to be sought as to how the buffer zone would work if 20 mph limits were installed in the village. Should the group consider that it remains worthwhile to install the markers, then it is likely that an application will need to be through a privately funded scheme.

MVAS and Speedwatch Update

Jim Perry reported that he was almost there with sorting out Speedwatch. He has the report from Stephen. Two other volunteers need to be found so that 2 further groups can be operating from April, with Jim Perry leading one group and Paul Webb leading the other.

Paul Webb still needs to draw up a site rota for the MVAS signs. 2 street lamps have been identified in Reach Road. Approval is still required from Balfour Beaty before use. Paul Webb has yet to remove the data from any of the signs.

Safety Campaign

Paul Webb informed the group that he is in the process of writing a report on the Safety Campaign for those who have provided funding such as the Community Safety Partnership and Vision Zero. A draft of the report to be presented to the Parish Council on April 11th 2023.

Paul Webb reported that he still has to deliver the bin stickers to those who live in North Street. There is still a number of bin stickers available which can be issued around the village.

The group agreed not to purchase any quantity of Hi-Viz items. However, should any non-allocated funding from CSP or Zero Vision be available then could be spent on Hi-Viz items instead of having to return the funding. Any other funding provided by the Parish Council could be earmarked for the LLi 20 mph application. Lea Dodds stated that he wished to remain open minded with regards to purchasing goods and asked if it was possible to purchase advertising space on social media platforms. It was noted that this is an option and that often, adverts are 'pinned' at the top of the Burwell Community Page.

Burwell to Exning Cycleway Update

There are no further updates for the cycleway. Lea Dodds reported that he had looked through the file for the project. It may be worth having a face to face meeting to see how the project is moving forward.

Walk around with Highways.

A walk around the village to look at highway issues with Bob Rossiter is due to take place in April. The previous report for road markings should be located.

Safety Issues

Footpath Isaacson Road - High Street area

Concern has been raised by a resident about this area as the footpaths are very narrow and are dangerous to walk along. This area to be visited during the meeting with the Highways Supervisor, Bob Rossiter

Buntings Path

The Clerk reported that she had responded to a resident about their concerns for safety on Buntings Path.

The Causeway

Safety concerns raised by Mr Doyle to be discussed with the Highways Supervisor at meeting. Response from SLCC regarding liability

The Clerk read out the response (below) she had received from SLCC regarding the parish council possibly being held liable should they become involved in the trip hazard at the entrance to Swan Alley.

The response:

Dear Yvonne,

Your query has been referred to me

The Parish Council has no standing in this matter as it is not responsible for the works which have been carried out, nor is it the adjacent land owner. In these circumstances the best advice is that the Council should not interfere. If there is any liability it is on the parties who have created the hazard.

If the Parish Council warns the owner who then does nothing, there is no power for the Council to force them to take action. The Parish Council could advise the Highway authority (who I assume carried out the works) that there is this hazard and leave it to them as to any action that they wish to take to protect themselves.

Yours sincerely



Roger Taylor

Consultant

Major objectives for the group following the elections.

Paul Webb thanked the Clerk for her work in supporting the Safety Campaign and continued by thanking all that had been involved in the campaign and other work carried out on behalf of the Safety Working Group. He felt that some components of the campaign had been good. He felt that the village had been made aware of some of the safety concerns.

He asked the group members to consider what the group's objectives should be after the election and give some thought as to who should be chair

Date of next scheduled Safety Meeting - to be confirmed

Signed Dated

Burwell Parish Council

Finance and General Purposes/Strategy Group

28th March 2023

<u>Present:</u> Hazel Williams (Chair), Liz Swift, Paul Webb, Brenda Wilson, Michael Swift, Gus Jones, and Yvonne Rix (Clerk and RFO).

F&GP/28032023/01 Apologies for absences and declarations of interests

Apologies for absence had been received from Joan Lonsdale and Ian Woodroofe. There were no declarations of interests.

F&GP/28032023/02 Approval of the minutes of the meeting of 7.2.23

The minutes of the meeting held on 7th February 2023 were approved. Proposed by Liz Swift and seconded by Brenda Wilson.

F&GP/28032023/03 Consideration of the Action Sheet

The group noted the following updates:

PROJECT	INFORMATION AND UPDATES	
Local Council	Work is ongoing.	
Risk System		
CCLA	Funds at 28.2.23 £102,875.99	
Investment		

F&GP/28032023/04 Salaries

Appraisals for all staff members have been carried out, with no concerns being raised. It was agreed that any recommendation regarding the keyholders pay should be deferred until the cleaning contract has been sorted out but increases would be dated back to 1st April 2023.

The group recommends to Full Council the following salary increases from 1st April 2023:

Yvonne Rix – Current Salary Point 31 increase to Salary Point 32

Sarah Ashby - Current Salary Point 16 increase to Salary Point 17

George Rowland – Current Salary Point 17 increase to Salary Point 17

For all employees on the National Joint Council Salary Scales apply any agreed inflationary increases for the year 1st April 2023 to 31st March 2024.

F&GP/28032023/05 Annual Parish Meeting

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on 2nd May 2023, 7 pm at the Gardiner Memorial Hall. District and County Councillors will be invited to give a report. Chairs of the Working Groups will be asked to give a report, along with the Repair Café, Climate Change Forum, Spring Close and Pauline's Swamp. The Chair will give the welcoming speech and a general overview of the Council's work. This will be followed by an opportunity to ask questions.

F&GP/28032023/06 Annual fund from Weirs Drove Battery Storage Community Fund.

The Parish Council is due to receive £10,000 per annum for 25 years from East Anglia Grid Storage One through a Deed of Gift. The payment of the first £10,000 is due imminently. It is acceptable for the Council to use the funding towards Westhorpe Play Area.

The group recommends to Full Council that the first payment of £10,000 received through the Gift of Deed from East Anglia Grid Storage One is allocated to the refurbishment of the Westhorpe Play Area.

F&GP/28032023/07 Key Holder Annual Leave

Debbie Cawley has a number of days leave that she has not taken for the 2022/2023 year. The group agreed that she should be paid for six of the outstanding days in lieu.

F&GP/28032023/08 Mobile Phones for Key Holders – use of own phones for GMH security App.

Both keyholders have their own personal smartphones and both would be willing to have the app downloaded to their personal phone. The group agreed that it may not be relevant for Martyn to have

the app on his phone as he does not live in the village. The Group makes the following recommendation to Full Council.

That Debbie Cawley, if willing to accept the sole responsibility for dealing with security notifications from the App which will be downloaded to her personal phone, will be paid £60.00 per annum.

F&GP/28032023/09 Cleaning Contract

Two quotations have been received for the cleaning contract. One is from the existing contractor which will be changing ownership and the second, from a local company who cleans for several organisations in the village. The group also considered the option of moving the cleaning 'in house' with the key holders taking on the work. This would save in the region on £3k to £4k per year. The group agreed that moving the cleaning 'in house' is worth looking into further. The Clerk will talk with the keyholders in more detail about the option.

F&GP/28032023/10 Photocopier Contract

The photocopier contract comes to an end in October and Sharps with whom the contract is with has offered the Council replace the copier with a refurbished copier which will cost less on a monthly basis compared with changing for a new machine. The group agreed to changing for a refurbished unit is an option. Yvonne Rix to investigate further.

F&GP/28032023/11 Bank Signatories following election.

Yvonne Rix reminded the group that replacement bank signatories will be required to replace Hazel Williams and Joan Lonsdale following the elections.

Yvonne Rix continued by suggesting that it may be a good idea for a 'non council' meeting to be held the week prior to the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council to allow time for Councillors to deal with the necessary paperwork following the elections. This will save a large amount of time at the start of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council. The date for the meeting would be 16th May 2023. This was considered to be a good idea.

The group noted a request from Gus Jones to allocate £1000 towards the new trees for the Avenue.

Signed Dated

F&GP/28032023/12 Date of the next meeting – to be confirmed.

CAMBRIDGESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

Newmarket Road and Isaccson Road, Burwell

(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC)

ORDER 2023/392

NOTICE is given that Cambridgeshire County Council has made an Order pursuant to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions) Act 1991, the effect of which is to stop any vehicle from proceeding along Newmarket Road and Isaccson Road, Burwell as lies between Isaacson Road and The B1102: Newmarket Road and High Street respectively.

Access will be maintained to properties affected by this order.

The alternative route for vehicles is via B1102 - A142 - B1103 and vice versa.

The Order is made to facilitate installation of various utility services and associated works which are being carried out on or near this highway and it will come into operation on 17 April 2023 and continue until these works have finished or on the 16 October 2024 whichever is the earlier.

It is anticipated that these works will be carried out between 17 April to 29 April 2023 and 11 September to 25 September 2023.

The Order shall not apply to any persons lawfully engaged in connection with any works for which it is made, any member of the Police Force, Fire and Rescue Service, Ambulance Service, a vehicle being used by Special Forces during the execution of their duties or to any person acting with the permission or upon the direction of a Police Officer in uniform.

Steven Cox, Executive Director, Place and Sustainability, New Shire Hall, Emery Crescent, Enterprise Campus, Alconbury Weald, Huntingdon, PE28 4YE

Thursday 23 March 2023



Summary of the meeting with EDF on Wednesday 22nd March 2023

Present: David Brown (Chair), Charlotte Cane and John Trapp (Reach), Liz Swift, Paul Webb,

EDF - Kerry McFee and Andrew Barton

Apologies: Matt Newman (Reach)

Project Update

Andrew Barton reported that the project is nearing completion. No more major deliveries should take place, but the clearing of the site will need to be carried out. Energisation should take place at the end of May with the first energy being produced in June. Improvement works are due to be carried out to the Weirs Drove/Reach Road junction. A road closure notice has been applied for. Charlotte Cane suggested that work is not carried out at the end of April/beginning of May due to Reach Fair. Some resurfacing to bring Hightown Drove back to the condition it was in when work started will be carried out. There may be some noise still from the site due to some components needing to be replaced on the modules.

Details of the planning requirements for the management of the site in terms of biodiversity and grazing have been received by EDF. Kerry McFee will circulate the document. Land has to settle for three years before it can be used for grazing.

Community Benefit Fund

Burwell and Reach have agreed a 77.5/22.5% split of funds in favour of Burwell. Both parishes are working together and would like to set up an incorporated charity under the auspices of Burwell Parish Council to manage the funding. Both parishes are against a third-party management group becoming involved. The Council's would appoint trustees consisting of parish councillors and members of the community. The charity would have a constitution, which would include the number of trustees that need to be parish councillors. Both councils felt that a charity under the auspices of the Council would provide greater longevity, less expensive for EDF and it would be easier for EDF to deal with a single organisation. The registered office for the charity would be the Jubilee Reading Room. A written statement for the proposal to be drawn up and sent to Kerry McFee.

The charity once set up could be used for other funds, but all different funds would be restricted. The charity accounts would be independently audited.

Kerry McFee to find out if there is any inflationary increase allocated on the first payment as there has been a delay in the energisation of the project.

Kerry McFee confirmed that RPI would be used as the index calculating annual increases and should this index no longer be in place then an alternative could be written into the agreement.

There was no other business.

Kerry McPhee to liaise with Charlotte Cane and Yvonne Rix. A date will be set for the next meeting when needed.

A meeting will be organised between Charlotte Cane, Liz Swift, Paul Webb, and David Brown to start putting together the proposal document. The document should include the provision of annual or biannual updates, governance, short- and long-term plans, the application process and criteria.



Climate Change Forum

7th March 2023, 7.30 pm at Gardiner Memorial Hall, High Street, Burwell

<u>Minutes</u>

<u>Present:</u> Jenny Moss (Chair), Liz Swift, Michael Swift, Geraldine Tate, Jim Perry, Brenda Wilson, Martin O'Leary (Spring Close), Nicola Hallows (Wild Burwell), Lea Dodds, Clive Leach (BEG), and Paul Webb.

Apologies for absence

An apology for absence had been received from Ian Woodroofe and Gill Miller.

Approval of the minutes of 24th January2023

The minutes of the meeting of 24th January 2023 were approved. Proposed by Liz Swift and seconded by Geraldine Tate.

Climate Change Action Sheet

The following updates to the Climate Change Action Sheet were noted:

Item	Action Required	Person/Status
Climate Action	Does this need reviewing?	Paul Webb and Jenny Moss looking to review and update the
Policy ·	Tri-fold leaflet	-Climate Change Policy shortly and also produce a tri-fold leaflet for
		members of the public. It was noted that the draft version of the
		Climate Change Policy is on the website. Clerk to amend.
-		The Policy needs to be made clearer that it is the Council's
		buildings which are looking to be carbon neutral by 2030 not the
		village. Lea Dodds offered to assist. The steps involved to be
		carbon neutral should be included. This will be discussed at the
		Strategy Day due to take place following the elections. A base line
		needs to be established so that the process can be quantified.
Energy usage and	Assess Mandeville Hall and	Paul Webb has been unable to contact Sharman and Grimwade
sources	JRR	due to other commitments. Agreed that the Clerk should now
		contact them.
Transport and	EV Charging Points	ECDC has now installed EV charging points at car parks in Ely and
travel	Cycle paths	Soham.
		Lea Dodds explained that a lot of the work around
		travelling/transport proposals in the future relate to the
		improvement of bus services. He feels that people may be
		reluctant to use buses particularly in the winter due to either a
		lack of bus shelters or existing ones providing little protection. This
		has also been raised at the A to B1102 Group. The Council may
	·	need to consider addressing this. A question should be included in
		the Climate Change Survey asking residents if they would be more
		willing to use public transport if the bus shelters were better. A
		survey of the bus shelters should be undertaken.
		At this point in time, it is not known if Stephenson's will continue
		providing the bus service after the end of March 2023.
		Provision of the Burwell to Exning bus cycleway is no further
		forward.
		Pressure needs to continue to be put on ECDC for a Burwell to
		Fordham cycleway. Clerk to check with ECDC on progress made
		since the Sustran's Report.
		Paul Webb added that improvements to the Burwell to Swaffham
		Prior cycleway could easily be implemented.

Agriculture and	Government grants	Jenny Moss to handover draft email to the NFU for Nicola Hallows
food	3	to deal with. A new Government Land Management Scheme may
		be an incentive for farmers to plant trees on their land.
Housing and	Focus on the need for new	Requirement for developers to provide sustainable heating etc
infrastructure	builds to be carbon neutral.	does not come into force until 2025/2026. Vistry has indicated that
asti acture	Neighbourhood Plan	they will install sustainable heating to 30% of the first phase of
		houses. Asking the County Council to add a clause, when selling
		land in future, committing new owners to installing sustainable
		energy, could be considered, although several present felt that this
		would not be acceptable by the County Council. Having a
		Neighbourhood Plan could give more power to the Parish Council
		although Neighbourhood Plans take a lot of time to put together,
		the process is costly and would unlikely to be completed by
		2025/2026 when the legislation comes into force.
Local business	Write letter	The letter has not yet been sent out to businesses. Sponsorship by
		businesses could be considered.
Waste and	Promote recycling/upcycling.	The water refill stations at the Jubilee Reading Room and
resources	Water refill stations	Mandeville Hall to installed on 17 th March 2023.
	Repair Cafe	The second Repair Café has been held. The event was very
	Textile industry	successful and hectic with a large number of people dropping in
	,	without booking to get items repaired. Out of 68 items, 42 items
		were repaired and a further 18 could have been if more time had
		been available. 1036kg of carbon was saved, equivalent to
		watching television non-stop for 5 years. There was some excellent
		feedback. The next session will be held on 10 th June. Some
		discussion has taken place about including a Clothes Swap, but the
		organisers of the Café believe that this needs to be organised by
		another group of volunteers. The Café is starting to make a profit
		and should be in a position to start paying hall charges after the 4th
		session has been held. It has been suggested that any further
		profit should be earmarked as a fund for Burwell Environmental
		Projects.
Environment and	Grass Cutting	It was explained by members of the Council that the Grass
land use	Tree Planting and	Contractor did not feel in the position to cut the verges in the
	Maintenance (especially	village in line with the proposal from Wild Burwell. It had therefore
	watering)	been agreed that for this year the verges would be cut as per the
	Biodiversity	original contract. Most of the open spaces will be managed as
		proposed by Wild Burwell. Wild Burwell questioned why the
		contractors machinery could not cut the grass in the way that was
		wanted and were also disappointed that they had not been made
		aware of the situation during the Spring Close Working Day.
		It was noted that the Contractor had raised concern about the size
		of the composting areas, as there would be a substantial amount
		of arising to compost. He had also spoke of the fire risk, either
		through combustion or vandalism and that he took no
		responsibility should a fire happen. Nicola Hallows reported that
		she had investigated the fire risk levels and they were very low.
		Trees and hedging have been planted at Pauline's Swamp. The
		working day was well attended, and the planting quickly
		completed. Sedge cutting will hopefully have been completed
		today. Jenny Moss to organise a work party to clear.

Village Survey	Question compilers needed	Jenny Moss reported that she has heard nothing back from Highways about planting the trees in the Avenue. The Clerk informed her that Bob Rossiter was on annual leave followed by a training course and would not be back until 4 th April 2023. Wild Burwell now has an agreement for water use with the housing cooperative for the tree nursery. Jim Perry knows someone who will provide some 1000 litre water containers for Pauline's Swamp and Priory Meadow. Purchase of land for woodland adjacent to Pauline's Swamp to be discussed at the next Pauline's Swamp meeting. Wild Burwell has been offered a donation from Manchetts towards the cost of constructing the composting units. Nicola Hallows is willing to sign an agreement regarding the collection of grass arisings for composting. Members of the group to consider possible options of people who could construct the units. Costs to be covered by the Climate Change budget. Lea Dodds left the meeting. Wild Burwell was asked if they would be interested in managing Carter's Pit to promote biodiversity. Nicola Hallows felt that it would be necessary to look at the site prior to making any commitment. ECDC owns the site which is listed as a Site of Special Scientific Interest. A proposed survey compiled by Clive Leach had been circulated to
vinage Survey	Question compacts receded	forum members prior to the meeting. The Burwell Environmental Group to be looking at the survey in more detail when they next meet.
Fossil Fuels	Publicly state support for divestment from fossil fuels	Jenny Moss to circulate letter from Lucy Frazer.
Education	Presentation to WI in May Leaflets for Primary school	The following to attend the presentation to the WI in May. Jenny Moss – Climate Forum Overview Lea Dodds – Repair Café Clive Leach – Burwell Environmental Group Wild Burwell – Representative to be confirmed Michael Swift – Spring Close and Pauline's Swamp The existing Climate Change Tri-fold leaflet can be taken to the presentation for information.
		Jenny Moss to look at putting together a leaflet for the school.

Any Other Business

Jenny Moss reminded Clive Leach that he needed to send an amended constitution for Burwell Environmental Group to the Parish Council.

Date of the next meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 4th April 2023

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

Signed

Dated







Burwell Parish Council Yvonne Rix The Jubilee Reading Room 99 The Causeway CB25 0DU

13 March 2023

Dear Yvonne,

On 6 May this year, His Majesty Charles III and The Queen Consort will be crowned at Westminster Abbey. This is an historic moment and the first coronation this country has witnessed for more seventy years.

I thought you might also be interested to hear about the range of national Coronation initiatives and special funding opportunities organised by the Government and other organisations to help you plan any village celebrations ahead of time.

Events

Coronation Big Lunches

The Coronation Big Lunch (6-8 May) is a Government scheme designed to bring neighbours and communities together to share food and fun.

If you would be interested in hosting a 'Big Lunch' in the community, you can consult the 'Coronation Big Lunch Pack', which contains ideas, inspiration, top tips and practical advice to get your Coronation celebration started. You can sign up via the following web address: https://www.edenprojectcommunities.com/the-coronation-big-lunch-form, and if you require further guidance for planning one of these lunches, you can visit: https://www.edenprojectcommunities.com/stuff-to-do/organise-big-lunch

Coronation Street Parties

The UK has a long history of organised street parties to mark to national events. You can find more information about the rules on road closures; charges; playing music; insurance; and fund raising here:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/your-guide-to-organising-a-street-party. You can also submit details of a planned street party to the 'Coronation Interactive Map': https://coronation.gov.uk/share-event/

Member of Parliament for South East Cambridgeshire

Initiatives

The Big Help Out

On Monday 8 May, hundreds of activities are planned by local community groups, organisations and charities including The Scouts, Royal Voluntary Service, National Trust and RNLI. If there are charities in the village who want to get involved, they can register their events and opportunities here:

https://bighelpout.typeform.com/Fornonprofits?typeform-

<u>source=thebighelpout.org.uk</u> . If there are constituents who want to get involved, from March 20, 'The Big Help Out' will upload a list of ways you can lend a hand in your neighbourhood on their website (https://thebighelpout.org.uk/)

The Coronation Champions Awards

Organised by the Royal Voluntary Service, the 'Coronation Champions Awards' will celebrate unsung heroes who give up their own time to help others. A total of 500 Coronation Champions will be chosen via a nation-wide public nomination process. Each of them will be awarded a specially-designed pin and certificate signed by Her Majesty, the Queen Consort. In addition, they will be given an invitation to attend one of the official Coronation celebrations with one guest. Nominees must be aged over 14. For more information, you can visit:

https://www.royalvoluntaryservice.org.uk/volunteering/coronation-champions-awards/?utm_source=daily-

mail&utm medium=online&utm campaign=coronation champions awards.

Funding

The National Lottery Community Fund

The National Lottery Community Fund is making available awards of up to £10,000 for events and activities to take place throughout the summer following the Coronation weekend. Funding criteria and terms and conditions are here: https://www.tnlcommunityfund.org.uk/funding/under10k

The National Lottery Heritage Fund

The National Lottery Heritage Fund will celebrate the Coronation by expanding its UK-wide "New to Nature" partnership programme. Working with Groundwork UK and The Princes Trust, funding will provide new opportunities for young people to engage with heritage and get involved with the natural environment and landscapes. The National Lottery Heritage Fund will create traineeships for young people from diverse and disadvantaged backgrounds to begin new careers in environmental organisations.

Arts Council England

Arts Council England is investing £250,000 in the Coronation Bandstands Project, delivered by Curious Minds and Music for Youth, which will provide inspirational

opportunities for children and young people to perform and see performances in bandstands in public parks across the country in 2023. A further £165,000 of funding will be given to Libraries Connected to support libraries celebrating the Coronation.

Sport England

Sport England is inviting projects that focus on sustainable activity while reducing the impact on the environment to put forward their ideas. Sport England funding also focuses on the development of skills in young people. Awards of between £300 and £15,000 are now available to not-for-profit organisations. You can learn more here: $\frac{\text{https://www.sportengland.org/funds-and-campaigns/our-funds}$

Resources

Official Coronation Website

The above programme of events and opportunities is likely to develop further as we approach the Coronation. In order to stay updated, you can access the official Coronation website here: https://coronation.gov.uk/get-involved/

Coronation Toolkit

The Government has put together a toolkit of useful templates and materials to help communities with their Coronation celebrations, including bunting ideas, recipe cards, kids' activity sheets, playlists and social media assets using the official emblem. You can see more here: https://coronation.gov.uk/toolkit/

I hope the information above is helpful. If you have any further questions about the Government's Coronation plans, or indeed anything else, please do not hesitate to contact me on lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk.

Kind regards

Lucy Frazer MP

